
OTHER MILESTONES (continued)

1971 - 1972 -
New Trial Liturgies were used at the Holy Eucharist celebrations. We returned to the use 

of the Prayer Book services on the first Sunday in Advent, 1972.
1972 - May -

A new lock system  for the church was being considered by the Vestry following several 
episodes of vandalism. A decision was made to lock the church.

1972 - June 7th —
The Vestry received a letter from the Evening Guild announcing its dissolution.

1972 - September 22 —
The Couples' Group, "Saints and Sinners", had its first social event of the year, a Cham­

pagne Party, held in the rectory.
1972 - December 2nd —

An "Old Fashioned Christmas Fair" was held in the Parish House. One of the highlights 
of the Fair was the Centennial Booth. Many people were interested in the display of historical 
memorabilia.

1972 - Mr. John Tucker made and presented to the Junior Altar Guild, a pair of wooden candle­
sticks and a pair of matching flower vases, to be used on the Church School Altar.

1973 - The Afternoon Guild held a "May Coffee" at which aprons, baked goods, plants and "white
elephants" were sold.

1973 - For many years Mrs. Blanche Jackson has faithfully represented All Saints', Scotch Plains,
as its "Family United Thank Offering" Custodian. Her resignation in the Spring of '73 was 
accepted with regret. Mrs. John Roome succeeded Mrs Jackson in this capacity.

Mrs. William Brixius, after ten years of service as D irectress of the Altar Guild, was 
succeeded by Mrs. William Waddington.

After many years of service in the Afternoon Guild, Mrs. J . E.  Cazeneuve was succeded 
by Mrs. Grace Mecke as president.

1973 - As one means to raise money for the Church Centennial projects, plans were made by the
Centennial Committee for a Flea Market to be held on September 8, 1973 outside and inside the 
parish house.

1973 - The All Saints' Centennial Banquet is planned for Friday, November 2, and will be held in
the Shackamaxon Country Club.

The Blessing of Our Children!
Down through the years All Saints' Church School has had Superintendents and Teaching Staffs

who have done an excellent job in teaching Christianity to our youngsters. Our present Church School
Superintendent is Mr. Jam es Grimstead.

Our children and young people have done and are doing for others, many good deeds out of 
Christian love. Some of their ways of serving our blessed Lord are:
Gift projects for the Indians Visits to Nursing Homes
Carolling at the homes of shut-ins Adoption of Paula
U N I C E F  boxes at Halloween Lenten Mite Boxes
Helping the Migrants Serving as Acolytes
A ssisting their teachers Serving in Junior Altar Guild
Serving on the Centennial Committee Representing All Saints' at the Medford Conference
A ssisting at the Antique Show, Church Fair and other events.
Attending Retreats at Holy Cross and Little Portion Friary.

As they go out into the world, surely they will bring to others the peace and love of our Lord as 
it has been passed down to us from generation to generation.
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